
19th July 2019

We are committed to safeguarding children. 
Designated Child Protection Officer: Amelia Harding 

Deputy Child Protection Officers: Saffy Griggs, Tamsin Corline, Kate Davenport 
Named Governor for Child Protection: Rachel Nolan



This will be the last newsletter of the year as school finishes 
on Tuesday 23rd July.  

Thank you for all your support this year - we would like to 
wish you all a fabulous summer holiday.

We look forward to seeing the children when we return to 
school on Wednesday 4th September.

Last newsletter of the year!
 



 

At the end of my first full year at Our Lady, I would like to take this 
opportunity to say that the children at Our Lady of the Angels never 
cease to amaze me with their talents and positive energy!  The children 
have embraced a number of new initiatives this year with enthusiasm 
and willingness.  They are always friendly and polite to new people and 
visitors to the school always comment positively about the welcome 
they receive.    

I know I speak for all the staff when I say they truly are a joy to work with.  

Your children! 



I would like to say a huge thank you to all our staff for their 
hard work over the year as well as the care and dedication 
they regularly show the children. 

Much of our extra curricular activity is dependent on staff  
who regularly give up their own time and go above and 
beyond the hours they are paid for!  

Many thanks to you all!

Our staff! 



Goodbyes!  
Many thanks to Miss Manning for her work with the Reception class.  We 
wish her the best of luck with her next class at her new school in Kent. 

Mrs Quinn has taken on the role of Parish Pastoral Assistant in Exeter.  We 
thank her for helping us to improve our assemblies and the Catholic life of 
the school and wish her much success in her new role.  

We also say goodbye to Miss Kershaw and wish her every success for the 
future.



Midsummer’s Night Dream

Many thanks to Mrs Corline and her wonderful 
team for a fabulous production of Midsummer’s 
Night Dream last week.  You wowed us all! 

The photos will be uploaded to the website as 
soon as they are ready.



Reception class presented an amazing 
learning assembly for us on 
Wednesday.  They looked so grown up 
and it’s hard to believe that they were 
the same nervous little children that 
entered our school less than a year 
ago!  Many of the children spoke on 
their own and in front of everyone! We 
are so proud of them! 

Reception Learning Assembly
 



 Athletics event winners at Cuthbert Mayne
Well done to Carolina, Riley and Paige for coming first in their events!



If you will be buying new uniform for your child over the Summer holidays please 
note the following reminders:   

● All children from Y1 upwards should wear a white shirt with a collar and a tie.
● Trousers and skirts must be grey - stretchy fabrics are not permitted. 
● Pinafore dresses are only permitted for girls in Y2 and below.  
● School jumpers and cardigans should have a school logo and blue stripe.
● Boots and trainers are not permitted - shoes should be black. 
● Socks and tights should be grey.
● Polo shirts are only for Reception children.

Uniform Reminders 



Debt Support
Christians Against Poverty (CAP) help those who are 
weighed down by debt. The service started in 1996 
and since then CAP has helped in thousands of 
situations through its 296 Debt Centres across the 
UK. Anyone with money worries can contact CAP 
through its I Want Help page or by ringing 0800 328 
0006 (free from landlines and mobiles) and they will 
put you in touch with their Torquay Debt Centre.
 

https://capuk.org/i-want-help/our-services/cap-debt-help/introduction


School meals
Just a reminder that school meal debts must be cleared by the end of the 
school year (July 23rd). If you haven’t yet set up an account at Feeding Hungry 
Minds and require instructions of how to pay online please call in to the office.

In a change to the menu the meal available on the 23rd July will now be fish 
fingers and chips. If you have already ordered online please reorder.

Please note that from September school lunches will cost £2.30 a day/£11.50 a 
week. 



Week ending 12th July 2019

Class 2 topped the table with 98%.   

School average was 95.5%. 

 



Attendance Reminders
If your child is sick please ring on the first day of absence and every other day 
thereafter.   If you don’t do this we will ring you as we are required to check on the 
welfare of our pupils. 

Evidence of all medical appointments must be provided. 

Please remember to sign your child in at the office if they are brought to school 
after 9.00a.m.  



Handwriters of the Week

Class R Olivija 
Class 1 Kaiden  
Class 2 Bobby 
Class 3 Harry   

Class 4 Oskar 
Class 5 Preston 
Class 6 Residential   



Writers of the Week

Class R Rupert    
Class 1 Luke  
Class 2 Wiktoria  
Class 3 Elesha    

Class 4 Aleksandra 
Class 5 Paige
Class 6 Residential  



Mathematicians of the Week

Class R Mason    
Class 1 Ashton  
Class 2 Jayden  
Class 3 Brandon   

Class 4 Ollie D   
Class 5 Ethan
Class 6 Residential   



Stars of the Week

Class R Toby    
Class 1 Zenna  
Class 2 Kayden
Class 3 Jaiden   

Class 4 Sophia 
Class 5 Mateusz 
Class 6 Residential   



Dear Lord,

Almighty God, we ask for your blessing on all who are moving on 
to their next school.  

We give thanks for what they have contributed to this school, 
what they have learnt and what they have left behind them.  

May they be a credit to our school in all that they achieve in their 
future lives.

Amen



Upcoming Events 

September    4th - Back to school
                              6th - Yr 5 residential meeting for parents

 

July 
22nd - End of year Mass -2.00 p.m.
            Year 6 Leavers Evening - 6.00 p.m.
23rd - End of Year Awards 2.15 p.m.
           Last day of school



PTA

The PTA will be holding coffee mornings for all parents at 9am on 
Wednesday 4th September, Thursday 5th September and Friday 6th September 

in the Community Lounge.    

Please come along and say hello! 



We are committed to safeguarding children. 
Designated Child Protection Officer: Amelia Harding 

Deputy Child Protection Officers: Saffy Griggs, Tamsin Corline, Kate Davenport 
Named Governor for Child Protection: Rachel Nolan

Contact us: 

Our Lady of the Angels, Queensway, Torquay TQ2 6DB

Tel: 01803 613095 

Email: admin@olota.uk 

Website: ourladyoftheangels.eschools.co.uk


